Consultation on the Collective force refresh plan – RPS Response 

Collective force refresh plan – feedback on -
· Vision, Focus and Objectives (sections 1-3 respectively)
· Outcomes and Impact (section 7)
· Potential for your organisation to collaborate with library services to support shared aims outlined in this action plan.
· Your thoughts on priorities for development beyond the two year mark

We support the vision of this plan.  
We would support the call for community pharmacies to be health and wellbeing information sources for staff and service users.  This aligns with our Pharmacy 2030 vision document which calls for pharmacies to become local healthcare hubs, where people can access lifestyle advice, support to prevent ill health and referral to other services.  Access to information, both physically and digitally will be a major part of this.  As will ensuring the people using these hubs have the digital, information and literacy skills to be able to use them to their fullest. 
It is our belief that this will help to address health inequalities and promote wellbeing in a setting which is accessible and where those using these services have access to a healthcare professional.
It will be vital that these services are implemented based on a needs assessment to ensure they address these inequalities e.g. in remote areas where access can be problematic.  The pharmacy itself will also need the physical, digital and workforce infrastructure to support such a hub and the collaborative working.
To progress this we would encourage early engagement with wider partners who you wish to part of this network e.g. community pharmacy negotiating body.

